
PERKASIE BOROUGH 
PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
June 7, 2017
Perkasie Borough Hall
7:00 p.m.
The monthly meeting of the Perkasie Park and Recreation Board was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on June 7 by Chairman Nelson Hollenbach.  Members present were:  Barbara Hollenbach, Judith Decker, Mary Pappas, Kathleen Rocchetti, Chris Uncango (Vice-chair), Lisa Walters and Cameron Sadler (Student Delegate).  Staff present was Linda Reid, Events Coordinator and Carolyn Hanel, Director of Parks and Recreation.
1. Pledge of Allegiance:  Nelson Hollenbach led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance.
2. Public Forum – James Haimovitz (312 West Walnut Street) was present and remained for the meeting.
3. Approval of Minutes – On motionby Barbara Hollenbach seconded by Judy Decker, the Minutes of the April 5, 2017 meeting were unanimously approved.
4. Old Business 
· Liberty Bell Trail Study – Update:  Staff reported that a grant application was submitted to the Department of Community and Economic Development (DCED) for funding in support of the Liberty Bell Trail Study. The grant money received in 2016 from DCNR could be used a match for the DCED grant.
· Earth Day Report – The April 22 and 23 event was reviewed.  The Park and Rec Board members who attended the event agreed that it was a success. Linda Reid, Events Coordinator suggested that in 2018 the event would be held in a Borough park.
5. Reports – the following monthly reports were reviewed by staff
· Comparison to Budget – 4/30/2017
· Park and Recreation Report – May 2017
· Menlo Aquatics Center – Membership revenues tracking similar to 2016.
6. Events

· Bark and Rec – this event is planned for June 24 with proceeds to benefit the Dog Park maintenance
· Summer Concerts – Linda Reid reviewed the schedule for the 2017 Summer Concerts.
· Farmers Market – Linda Reid reviewed the status of the Farmers Market which opened June 3 with 22 vendors.  There was a question about extending the hours of the market past noon.  Linda Reid indicated that she would poll the vendors to see if they were interested.
7. New Business
· Menlo Park Play Equipment – staff advised that the wooden play unit in Menlo Park had to be removed for safety concerns. There is a pending grant application for the purchase of new equipment.  The grants should be announced in the fall of 2017.
· Dog Park Grant – Linda Reid reviewed a potential $10,000 grant for a maintenance project at the Perkasie Dog Park.  Linda will work with the Borough engineers on the project description and budget.
8. Other Business and Discussion
· Linda Reid advised those present that the Borough is interested in having a mural program for the town center area.  Specifically, to have a mural painted on the new retaining wall in the parking lot at 7th & Walnut Sts.  

· Judy Decker asked about the April 8 Clean Up Day.  Staff replied that about 30 boy and girl scouts and their parents participated.  Judy noted that West Rockhill combines their cleanup effort with Earth Day.
9. Adjourn:  There being no additional business, the meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. on motion by Barbara Hollenbach, seconded by Kathleen Rocchetti.
             Next Meeting:   July 5, 2017 – 7:00 PM at the Menlo Aquatics Center   
“The mission of  the Perkasie Park & Recreation Board is to preserve and enhance the park system while planning and supporting events for the benefit and enjoyment of our community”.

